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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY  27th November 2006
QUESTION NO. 2
Question:  Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to initiate proceedings to have the land between the shopping centre on Fortunestown Lane and the Russell Square development declared as a derelict site?” 
Reply:

The site referred to, located between Fortunestown Way and Russell Downs, is in Council ownership and is in the process of being transferred to Rockbriar Ltd (Kelland Homes Group) as part of the transaction relating to the overall Russell Square Development. The vacant site referred to above is to accommodate community facilities to serve the housing development and is the subject of a planning application by Kelland Homes Ltd which is under consideration at present (Planning Reg. Ref. SD06A/0767). 
It is proposed to complete the disposal of the site to the developers as soon as possible and in the meantime, they have been requested to tidy up the site and maintain it in a reasonable condition, pending its development. 
